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International Pupil Council  
Meeting Minutes  

 
 
Venue: Stoneferry Primary School                       Date: Wednesday 27th April 2016 
 
1. Present : 
Mr P Browning   Chair & Secretary, Head at Stepney PS  
Bartek, Dominik & Lewis  Stepney PS 
Evie, Ben   Clifton PS 
Ksawery, Regan  Pearson PS 
Ryan, Georgina  St Marys QOM Academy 
Ciara, Adam   Stoneferry PS 
Laura, Lewis   Bellfield PS 
Ella, Nathan   Endsleigh HC Academy 
Lucy, Ryan   Marfleet PS 
Mollie, Madison  Longhill PS 
Kianne, Dillon  Priory PS 
 
 
2. Football Coaching In Freetown 

3. The main item on today's agenda was a presentation from Ollie, Richard and Ryan from Hull 
City Tigers' Trust. These three football coaches 
have just returned from Freetown, where they 
were delivering a FA coaching course for a 
week. They shared a powerpoint presentation, 
that was packed with photos and information. 
They had trained coaches in Freetown, who will 
now use their skills to coach children and young 
people. The told our pupils how they got there, 
what the conditions were like and how the Sierra 
Leonians responded to the training. In hot and 
humid conditions, the English coaches found it 
hard going, while the Sierra Leonians kept on 
going from 9am through to 5pm every day. We heard how they couldn't even afford bottled 
water but relied on plastic bags filled with water. The Hull coaches took them City tops, which 
the locals adored. They said how humbling it was to work with people who were happy, 
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despite not having very much in life. It was a great presentation and our pupils had many 
good questions to ask them about their trip. 

 
4. Feedback from Individual Schools – World Water d ay 
Ella and Nathan from Endsleigh explained how they had a non-uniform day with pupils contributing 
£1. This money went to Cathod to support water day. Each class had written poems about water. 
 
5. Sierra Leone Independence Day 
Mr Browning explained that today has also been an important 
day in Sierra Leone. On 27th April 1961, they gained 
independence from the UK, so it is a national holiday over 
there. Youtube video Pathe news clips were shown from this 
day. Our pupil councillors decorated letters spelling out the 

words 'Happy 
Independence 
Day'. Mr Browning 
and Mrs Guthrie 
photographed 
these and sent 

them on Whatsapp 
to their Freetown 
colleagues, who will 
meet tomorrow. 
 

6. Thoughts for future joint 
work. 

The teachers had returned to 
listen to the pupils’ accounts of 
the Tigers Trust talk and looked at 
the artwork. For the next meeting, 
we will consider Global Friendship Day, which is on Friday 24th 
June. 

 
 
7. Dates & Times of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 7th June 2016 at Pearson Primary School 
 
 


